Horatio Board of Education met in regular monthly session on Monday, September 19<sup>th</sup>. All board members were present.

The board approved hiring of Sharon Lindsey, test coordinator, Tabitha Steiner, nurse, and Tammie Dobbins, elementary counselor and accepted resignation of Kaitlin Adwell as elementary counselor.

They also approved the annual financial report and budget for the 2016-17 school year, standard assurances, ASCIP assurances, and minority recruitment plan.

Board members appointed Elizabeth Walker as the 2017 Network Advocate for the board. They accepted four transfers from DeQueen to Horatio.

Elementary principal, Susan Nelson and high school principal, Stephanie Rowe gave monthly reports to the board.

Routine reports and minutes were approved.